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should not risk entering into such an important un­
dertaking with a nation whose readiness to break 
its word and to intervene in other countries was 
amply demonstrated in Czechoslovakia on 21 August. 
Officials of the Social Democratic Party, while 
still sympathetic to the treaty, say that the So­
viet intervention rendered any West German action 
on the NPT politically impossible for the time be­
ing. A number of frequently heard arguments have 
been trotted out again. Three are of particular 
interest in West Germany: 1) there is no guarantee 
of unimpaired access to nuclear energy for peaceful 
purposes; 2) there is no clear substantive linkage 
between the treaty and vertical disarmament; and 
3) German security is not adequately assured. 

10. Of special importance to Bonn has been 
the Soviet contention, following Czechoslovakia, 
that, under Articles 53 and 107 of the UN Charter, 
the USSR has the right to intervene in West German 
affairs if the Federal Republic engages in acts 
of provocation. Some Germans have linked this 
obviously strained construction of the Charter with 
ratifying the NPT. Naturally, any s~ch intervention 
would be of overwhelming international import, which 
leads to the conclusion that the Soviet claim was 
probably an effort to regain the propaganda initia­
tive after the Czechoslovak invasion. This, how­
ever, does not eliminate concern over the issue 
among the Germans. 

11. West German action on the NPT is thus un­
likely for the time being. Disarmament specialists 
in Bonn have said that there certainly will be no 
action until next year at least, very possibly not 
until after elections in late 1969, and maybe not 
even then. But the NPT still has friends in Bonn, 
chief among them Foreign Minister Brandt and the 
Social Democrats, They see the treaty as an impor­
tant adjunct to their policies of detente, and as 
they revive talk of the latter they are likely to 
resume supporting the NPT. Signatures by other key 
holdouts will be influential in West Germany. Many 
in Bonn will be following the treaty's progress in 
the US Senate. Ratification by the US, particularly 
if it creates momentum toward ratification by other 
countries, will in the end probably lead to West 
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